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The Public Safety Department recently went through two state-mandated audits, one for Police 
and one for Fire. Both of these audits were extensive and state inspectors reviewed two 
extremely important areas of the department’s operations. 
 
On January 26, 2023, the Michigan State Police (MSP) conducted a full Law Enforcement 
Information Network (LEIN) audit of the department. The MSP LEIN auditor reviewed 86 
requirements. Not only did our department pass the audit, we passed the audit with a 100 % 
compliance rate (86 for 86). This is a rare accomplishment and marks the second inspection in a 
row that our department achieved a perfect compliance rate. 
 
On March 8, 2023, the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) 
conducted an Agency EMS Inspection. The audit reviewed 31 stringent regulatory standards 
which are required to be met in order for the department to provide Emergency Medical 
Services. Again, not only did the department pass the audit but it passed with a 100 % 
compliance rate (31 for 31). 
 
I am bringing these audits to the attention of the Board as I am extremely proud of the hard work 
that went into to achieving these exemplary results by all our members but especially by our 
Administrative Assistants (Daniele Price, Cris Schuster and Karen Castleman), Deputy Director 
Dariusz Nisenbaum, Deputy Director Jeffrey Newton, Deputy Fire Chief Jordan Zernick and  
Fire Lt. David Girard. 
 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Chief Richard Duffany 
Director of Public Safety 
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